



Minutes: 2-16-2024

- I. Call to order: 11:32
- II. Roll Call
 - a. Present: President Navaro, Vice President Lopez, Secretary Givens, Ex Officio Tyler, Treasurer McCormick, Senator Wehde, Senator Brunet, Senator Rios, Albany Senator Sneed
 - b. Absent: Vice President Nicholson
- III. Public Input
 - a. Two Observers: Rianna Davis and Jackie Liu.
 - b. No input currently.
- IV. New Senator Interviews
 - a. No interviews currently.
- V. Funding Requests
 - a. International Student Club Proposed budget:
 - I. Lunar New Year Trivia, Beach Celebration, International Art Day, Club T shirts, Misc. Supplies, Custom Stickers- totaling request of \$2,100.
 - II. Discussion took place about the club request; concern was brought up about the policy on club T shirts, as they cannot be purchased with SAFAC funds. There is also concern with how much is being asked for stickers and extra supplies of \$200.
 - III. Treasurer McCormick moved to table this for further discussion.
 - IV. Motion seconded by Ex Officio Tyler
 - V. The floor was opened to discussion and a decision was made for Senator Brunet to get in contact with the club for more information to answer our questions regarding the proposed budget as well as to facilitate a person(s) from the club to come present next week in the SGA meeting.
 - VI. Motion Passed unanimously.
 - b. A Re-Allocation of Fund Request for the Rotaract Club
 - I. The club was asking to re-allocate funding to provide the opportunity for an additional four students to be covered by their travel fund.
 - II. Secretary Givens moved to approve the re-allocation.
 - III. Motion seconded by Senator Wehde.

IV. Motion passed unanimously.

VI. Executive Reports

a. President-

- I. Spoke with Dr. Schaffer on Monday to discuss the memo, Dr. Shafer would be happy to clarify and review the drafting of the executive order.
- II. Hi-Flex classes were discussed with the idea of four more classes moving in that direction. Online program students must apply for a waiver to live in res halls- this is a longer discussion that may need to be addressed to increase student involvement.
- III. PTA had done a survey, that they were hoping to release.

b. Vice President – Cheyenne

- I. Vice President Lopez will be meeting with Dr. Stutz in the future.
- II. The following Wednesday she will be attending the Food Advisory Board meeting and will have an update at the following SGA meeting.

c. Vice President – Laramie

- I. No input currently.

d. Secretary

- I. Minutes 2/9/2024
- II. Secretary Givens moved to approve the minutes.
- III. Vice President Lopez Seconded the motion.
- IV. The motion passed unanimously.

e. Treasurer

- I. Treasurer McCormick shared that \$100 was added to our account from the rental of a table to Jehovah's Witness, the budget now reflects a total of \$3,439.98.

f. Ex Officio

- I. No report currently.

VII. Committee's Break

VIII. Committee Reports

a. Laramie Advisory Council

- I. No report.

b. College Council

- I. No report.

c. ITGC Committee

- I. Ex Officio Tyler met with the CTO of the college on Monday. They discussed the subgroup of ITGC and the idea of using AI on campus with policy and procedures in place. Ex Officio Tyler will be added to next month's official meeting.

d. Food/Advisory Committee

- I. Meeting next week, no report currently.

- e. DEI Advisory Board
 - I. Meeting next week, no report currently.
 - f. Student Committee
 - I. In the Process of Studying the Open Forum working around the SAFAC process. Jimmy Johns was decided for food. The posters and food prices were posted in the SGA chat on teams. Trying to find a time after the SAFAC process for this to take place.
 - g. Community Committee
 - I. Lopez, McCormick, and Rios are going to talk about volunteering in the community and discuss the idea of an advertising video. Possibility of April 23rd. 10-15 different businesses was the proposed number of businesses to be covered.
 - h. SGA in the Classroom
 - I. Ex Officio Tyler shared that SGA in the classroom will be setting up some totes with pathway specific prizes for the future SGA in the classroom presentations. SGA has received some feedback from students about what those prizes should be. We will be moving forward with drafting our amendment for the constitution for SGA in the classroom.
- IX. Advisor Reports
- a. Faculty Excellence Awards Update
 - I. Due at 5 pm today.
 - II. Advisor Fiedler Shared how to score each of the submissions.
 - b. Photos
 - I. Discussion took place about the idea of moving the next group photos outdoors in the springtime.
- X. Old Business
- a. No old Business
- XI. New Business
- a. SAFAC packet
 - I. Vice President Lopez passed out packets for SAFAC.
 - b. Discuss constitutional committees.
 - I. Mistakenly added to the agenda.
- XII. Adjourn
- a. Vice president Lopez Moved to Adjourn the meeting.
 - b. Senator McCormick seconded the motion.
 - c. Motion passed unanimously.
 - d. Meeting adjourned at 13:26